ASCC 9/6/13

385 Bricker Hall 8:30-10:30am

Approved Minutes

ATTENDEES: Aski, Bernhagen, Breitenberger, Buckley, Burry, Collier, Fink, Fletcher, Hadad, Haddad, Hans, Harvey, Hetherington, Heysel, Hogle, Jenkins, Lam, Parthasarathy, Stetson, Tomasko, Vaessin, Vankeerbergen, Yerkes 
AGENDA:
1. Introductions 

2. Approval of 4-19-13 minutes   
· Aski, Fletcher, unanimously approved 

3. Panel reports  
· A&H: Have not met 
· NMS: 

· Math 1060 -  unanimously approved 

· New Data Analytics BS – approved with contingencies 

· Change to Microbiology BS – approved with contingencies 

· SBS: Have not met 

· Assessment: 
· Reaffirmed the assessment plan with modifications. 

· Each set of course reports will focus on certain GE categories. 

· GE assessment is moving towards rubric based assessment. The panel will be working closely with appropriate departments to begin developing the rubrics to be used. 
· Honors: Have not met 

4. ASC Curriculum and Assessment Annual Report (2012-13) 
· Streamlined and user friendly 
· Question from committee member: Should departments be preparing for the assessment of their GE courses? 
· Every new course that is approved has an assessment plan. There is an expectation that the GE expected learning outcomes are on the syllabus and data should be collected. 
· Eventually the panel will be requesting reports from many different areas. Not all courses will have to submit a report and the ones that do will not have to provide a report every year. 
· The assessment panel is small and cannot monitor the assessment of all GE courses so there needs to be self-administration from all departments. There should be some system to collect data in every program. Reaccreditation is coming up and the agency will want to see data in regard to student learning outcomes. The assessment panel is taking responsibility to get the message out about GE assessment. 
· Committee member: is Carmen being used for assessment? 

·  Having Carmen report out is difficult. There is currently a discussion happening with the Carmen staff but they want to be sure that whatever we ask for will actually be used. 

· Suggestion: have questions for all GE expected learning outcomes and require instructors to import them in Carmen themselves. This would not need to involve the Carmen staff as it would just need to be done by individual faculty members. Each department could then download their own reports. 
· This idea will be taken back to the assessment panel to discuss. 

· Collecting information regularly and systematically is important.  The next step is to determine how that information is being used. It is a very important time to determine if the modifications made during conversion were successful. 
· Committee member: there needs to be a review of the effect of cancelling GE courses because of the minimum enrollment requirement including capstone seminars. 

· Panel member response: The Council on Enrollment and Student Progress will present a proposal to CAA to make enrollment limits more flexible. 

· Breitenberger, Vaessin, unanimously approved 

5. Data Analytics BS (new). Guests: Professors Christopher Hans, Srinivasan Parthasarathy, and David Tomasko. 
· OSU will be a leader in this field. There is only one other undergraduate program in Data Analytics. There are promising employment opportunities. This program was developed by ASC, Engineering, Business, and Medicine with input from local business. The NMS panel approved the program with contingencies but the concerns were addressed.  
· Financial resources will be needed for faculty hires and course expansion.  There is currently a conversation happening about how to provide those resources. 
· There will likely be more specialization requests submitted over the years. It is not limited to these 4 specializations in the proposal. 
· Genomics is an example of a possible specialization in Data Analytics.  

· Advising

· The college of Engineering & ASC have different advising. Randy Smith has mentioned having a point person for advising students in this program.

· There is a plan to meet with Mary Ellen Jenkins to talk through advising issues. Students will be coming from a lot of different areas and advisors need to be aware of what this major entails. 

· This should not be a concern for Computer Information Science already has a good working relationship with ASC. This might not work the same way but it shows that advisors can work together because they already do. 
· Some of the tracks require GE specific courses so it is important to get the attention of the students early on so they know what they need to take. 

· Suggestion: for the open option GE category suggest what students should take rather than requiring what they take for that category. 
· Marketing is important to make students aware of this program being available.  

· Engineering currently recruits by going out to high schools and the same will be done for this program. 
· Students in other majors may not be able to do a major but may be interested in doing a Data Analytics minor 
· There is a conversation going on regarding minors that would have a maximum of 21 credit hours. This program may be too large to fit those requirements. It would take time to think through to figure out how to make it smaller to exist as a minor.  

· There are minors in Statistics and Computer Science for students interested in this area.

· A Data Analytics track can be also be created within a major.  
· Some students that work with large data sets in their major create a specialization around their senior year. This is not intended to overtake that option. 

· NMS Panel letter, Breitenberger, unanimously approved 

6. Discussion—Distance Learning Technical Review Rubric and Workflow 
· Distance learning courses & programs have been regarded as a different form of delivery without a distinction being made. Distance learning is now becoming a more important force in higher education and there is a real need for quality assurance standards. There needs to be a review of the curriculum by faculty and then a review of the technology with staff. Conversations are happening at the college and university level. 

· Nursing has created a checklist for assurance for its distance learning major. We are developing a similar checklist. 
· Workflow 

· The review will go through ASCC like any other course. In addition, distance learning courses and programs will be sent to Diane Dagefoerde and Mike Kaylor to use the checklist created to make sure that students and instructors have the resources and the technology necessary. Diane and Mike can get the information to the panel and even attend panel meetings to provide more information. 
· Last year there were less than 103 distance learning offerings but more will be coming. 
· When submitting proposals through curriculum.osu.edu, many departments would check the distance learning box even if their course wasn’t intended to be distance learning and this checked box wasn’t used for approval. 

· Eventually we will have to vet the distance learning courses.  A survey will be sent to department chairs asking which distance learning courses they have offered in the past year for the committee to vet. 
· What qualifies for distance learning? 

· The Higher Learning Commission states that if 75% is delivered at a distance it is a distance learning course. OSU’s office of Distance & E-Learning only wants to support courses that are at or close to being offered 100% at a distance.  For our review purpose ASC will go with the definition of 75%. 
· The distance learning office will ensure that the chair or the department will support the course. They will provide advice regarding tools and software that the university has licenses for and what the course may consider using.
· Faculty have to make sure the course is meeting the expected learning outcomes and Mike and Diane ensure that the tools meet the learning objectives. 

· ASC will try to take the lead on distance learning courses and once approved at the college level a proposal will be taken to CAA for possible implementation across the university. 
· Assessing distance learning courses 
· If GE courses are distance learning we do need to assess them. 

· The distance learning office does assessment to evaluate the effectiveness of the distance learning component but not specifically the material of the course. We need to make sure that part of their assessment efforts includes the GE expected learning outcomes. 

· The E-learning office & UCAT can help instructors develop tools for assessing these courses.  

· The same material should be delivered by in-class courses and distance learning courses and we can determine this by comparing syllabus. 
· The technical review checklist was generated from the quality matters rubric. 

· Technical Review Checklist 

· Standard #1: Add can to “The tools and media can support the course learning objectives. 

· Change “Once completed it will be returned to the appropriate ASC Divisional Curricular Associate/Assistant Dean” to “Once completed it will be returned to ASCCAS” 
· Technical Review Workflow 

· 3a. and 4b. edit “retuned” to “returned” 

· 4a. add “and the faculty initiator would be invited to the Panel meeting as well.” 
· The goal is to get this formalized and in place as soon as possible. 

· If this is brought to a vote the committee will bring in Diane & Mike for discussion and to answer any questions.  

